Undergraduate Pharmacy Society Meeting #3 Minutes

Monday, November 8, 2010

Attendance: (13)

David Y, Mike J, Amy W, Marko T, Fadie J, Aimee H, Tanya L, Anne S, Tiff K, Jelena S, Moataz D, Bryan F, Emily C

Regrets: Jaspreet, Natalia, Tina

Call to Order: David Y Time: 6:06

Motion to Commence:  1st: Jelena  2nd: Mike J

Motion to accept previous meeting minutes:  1st: Jelena   2nd: Marko

Executive Reports

President
Background: 
We should draft a position regarding both of these issues (Pharm D and Mandatory Pharmacy Liability Insurance). Please refer to past meeting minutes for details regarding what each topic is about if you do not know. I will be asking for opinions and possible positions as central exec. Given your previous involvement Moataz (PharmD), Zenah (As OPA for PLI), and Fourth Year representatives (PLI) are highly suggested to attend and contribute.
SOPhs have drafted a response statement. I have uploaded their statement, it's accessible through ups.uoftpharmacy@gmail.com.
· Professional Liability Insurance

-Jelena, Tina, Rachel to provide input as 4th years on the SOPhS council proposed letter to OCP - Dave will draft up a final UPS version ASAP

-Further discussion at general council meeting on November 15, 2010

· PharmD

-Moataz has been collecting a lot of signatures and still waiting on upper years. 3rd years have passed out the petition, 4th years not yet – Jelena: for the most part 1T1s seem indifferent on the topic.

-What is council’s position? Are we all for or against the PharmD designation?

-Many upper year students feel that this designation will not help them as current 3rd, 4th year students – they feel that a PharmD title will only hurt them in a saturated job market.

-Most student concerns are not about the pharmD title being matched to the curriculum, more concern over their own futures as pharmacists and competing for jobs against pharmDs in the near future

-After reading the town hall meeting minutes, it feels like our BSc degree is devalued because we thought we were getting the best education in our current program – now that the curriculum is changing (assuming it is for the better), 1T1-1T4 curriculum is already out of date.

-Council is divided, UPS will not be immediately drafting up a letter in support or against the push for PharmD. 

-Will bring up in general council meeting on November 15th

· Dean’s concern – Assignment return procedure

Background: There have been some complaints regarding the hassle of picking up marked assignments. Privacy issues have prevented any change in this procedure. 1st question: Does your class have issues with the current method of returning assignments? 2nd question: Discuss alternatives
· 4th years: no concerns, we graduate in a month

· 3rd years: no complaints this year

· 2nd years: no complaints so far, much better at the front desk than the crush space like last year

· 1st years: we have only had 1 assignment returned to us, and there were no issues with logistics

Finance

Motion: be it resolved that ‘Request for Payment’ forms be submitted no later than 30 days after incurring the expense.

Motioned By: Amy W

Friendly Amendment: Change timeline to 30 days after the date of the event

By: Anne S

Amy accepts amendment.

Motion now stands as: Be it resolved that ‘Request for Payment’ forms be submitted no later than 30 days after the date of the event.

Motioned by: Amy W

2nd: Anne S

Against: 0

Abstain: 0

For: 11 Motion passes.

Events

· Phollies 

-Event went well – Friday was smoother than Thursday

We did go 2 hours overtime – MAY cost an additional ~$150

Ticket sales of $2040 will still result in a net profit of ~$200

*applause for Events directors Tiffany and Elizabeth on a job well done*☺
· Fall info Night

-Contacted Sandra Parna and waiting to hear back

-Usually happens end of November, talk to David White about freebies

Athletics

· Curling

-Saturday Nov 13. Teams of 4, email Brendon Wiebe at brendon.wiebe@utoronto.ca with your team or if you want to sign up as an individual.
-Should be a good turnout, lots of teams signed up, unsure about capacity 

-Split with grad house? – Not sure, Brendon to follow up

· UPS Points for Intramural Game Attendance

-Last year constitution was amended to its current UPS Point allotment system. For semester long sports, students used to be awarded 5 points for attending 2/3 of season games – now it is 1 point per game attended

-Athletics Reps 2010-2011 feel that there is a lack of commitment to intramural teams because of the restructured points system. Captains have a hard time counting on attendance when there is no commitment.

-All Council members to come up with a better system for UPS Point distribution for semester long sports and bring up at the constitution review

· UPS Points Website

-Can we get a faster update with UPS points on the website? Many students would like to know where they stand for UPS Awards in a timely fashion (seems like website has not been updated since last spring)

CAPSI

· Students access to A/V stuff. Big hassle to get a hold of prof, when we go to the faculty they cost us money, and we start our presentation late. 

-Select people do have a code to get to the podium, namely: David Yam – use him as necessary

-Any way to grant access for specific events? Change the password on a routine basis to allow the access to be limited to one day/week for enhanced security?

-Will look into this further. Dave will bring it up with the faculty

· Capsi Competitions
CAPSI National Elections
CAPSI National Elections will be held at PDW in January.   Contact Jen or Anne for the application form, and please encourage students to participate! We want a National voice.
CAPSI Competition
Competitions went well, although attendance was a major issue this year.  Only 13 students showed up for the PIC and 7 for OTC.  The same person is winner of both competitions.  Nobody submitted for SLC, so the deadline had to be extended by one week.   The Compounding Competition will be held Nov 11th, please encourage the students to participate.
Pharmakon

· 2011-2012 Budget Concerns

-many 1T1s purchased a yearbook believing they would get their yearbooks mailed, and there is a concern that these 1T1s will be discouraged by making them pay for their own postage

-many 1T1s probably have no idea that they must pay for postage.

-Pharmakon’s concern is about providing free postage as incentive for purchasing yearbooks. #s for yearbook sales may be down, although too early to tell. Look into COD (collection on delivery), at the very least properly inform the 1T1s about their additional cost.

-Jelena will inform the 1T1s and ensure the 1T1 monograph rep will do the same

-Dave and Emily will word a letter to be passed out to all classes

Community Outreach

· Blood Drive

Get Excited! 1st ever Community Outreach initiative to occur sometime after semi-formal: Strongly encourage 4th year involvement to participate before they leave Leslie Dan forever….

-Event will be a group blood donor drive at the blood clinic on College St

-Tuesdays the blood clinic has pizza night, looking into dates now

-Taj Dhinsa (1T1) is the official faculty blood services rep, make sure she is involved and aware of this event

Social

· Semi Formal

-Ticket sales are slow, in part because of midterms?

-Will get class social reps to push sales.

- Semi formal needs more promotion – many people don’t know what’s going on. Perhaps posters, announcements, mardi gras beads, upper year testimonials. Facebook group

-Mike will take action regarding these suggestions

1T1

· Career Fair

-Job fair went well, recruiters were excited about the good turnout

-Notably absent: big name booths, Shopper’s and Rexall. Shopper’s felt it was too close to lunch and learn, Rexall just didn’t want to come.

-The companies that did come were satisfied, and the event still made a profit.

-Idea: poll classes about students’ current opinions of companies as potential employers

-Jelena will create an online survey

1T2

· Bake sale at phollies – made >$100 of profit

· Class council wants to know how much $$ from UPS that their grad fund will receive


1T2 - $17*231students = $3927 for 2010-2011

1T1 - $17*237students + [savings account interest– bank charges](was ~$700 for the 1T1s this year) + profit from the key ($2100) = total of $6829

· Charity week

-Taking place next week, Nov 15th-19th
-Prizes for raffle: $300 from Apotex, Novopharm digital picture frame, 2nd cup 1 month free coffee, HBC sweaters, gift basket from Pharmasave, still working on restaurant gift certificates

-Events schedule is attached. Cancelled pie throw and are doing a new event – toonie toss. A “stag party” game in the basement crush space. People throw toonies across the floor similar to shuffleboard. Closest to the target without hitting it wins the prize.

-Advertising? Fadie will be making a PPT presentation and class VPs will make presentation to each class this week. 

For all UPS advertising – announcements are better than just LISTSERVs – lack of advertising by UPS takes away from participation as well as success of the events.

-Prof Auction – Rachel has been in charge but is not present to comment

-Wacky Day – class councils need to advertise this in front of their class. Incentives (Moataz (1T4) shaving his chest, Androu A (1T2) doing impressions) will be advertised to classes to promote donations.

1T3

· Does anyone have a hot plate that they can borrow to make pancakes on Thursday November 18th for charity week?

1T4 

· Nothing

Motion to end: Anne S. 2nd: Marko T.

Time: 7:05

Next General Council Meeting: November 15, 2010 6pm

Next Central Executive Meeting: To be decided

